Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—April 7, 2010

At last night’s CAC meeting Susan Pollay presented an excellent summary of the background and content of the DDA’s Public Parking & Transportation Demand Management Strategies Plan. 

This is an impressive document, great work--maybe even amazing, given the way in which it weaves together so many facets and areas of transportation related issues.  Susan made a point of emphasizing its commitment to offering the best options and choices in an integrated system that develops more comprehensive parking and transportation strategies for many areas—including “downtown and near downtown residents.” Its thoroughness, data, statistical facts and analysis, accumulated knowledge, and creative direction are to be applauded.   We have been following its progress over the last several months.  Some of us attended the Stakeholder sessions and provided input. This is a great achievement. But, given the complexity of the many facets of Transportation Demand Management Strategies, we recognize it is a dynamic work in progress.

The DDA has come a long way from its creation in 1982, when it was largely looked upon as a mechanism for building parking structures that were then thought to be the key to future downtown success.  At that time there was no Downtown Plan, no Central Area Plan.  While the DDA had the task of building structures, city government was using parking revenues for many things other than maintaining the parking we already had.  City Council’s wise approval of the DDA’s taking over the parking system in 1992 has changed all that.  The DDA has done a superb job rehabilitating and maintaining our parking system—and doing what some thought impossible—making it financially self sufficient. Parking actually paying for itself. But parking was only a part of the picture.

When the DDA was renewed in 2003 it took on the additional task of recognizing that parking was only a part of a larger objective—“developing a full menu of transportation options.”  This Public Parking and Transportation Demand Management Strategies Plan is a major step forward in that DDA commitment.  It will take time and lots of work.

Last night, CAC members asked: What happens after it goes to City Council?  Who will implement all its principles and strategies? It is clear to us that it has to be one agency working with all other elements of city government, the AATA, the University, etc.

The CAC highly values the importance of vision, strong leadership, and strategic planning in shaping the future of a downtown that belongs to, and is a part of, a larger Ann Arbor community.  That creative vision is required for implementing Transportation Demand Management Strategies Plan of April 2010. It requires a focus that moves beyond the political control and power essential for city government to provide for general operations and for other specific needs.  Only the DDA is uniquely equipped with the creative focus and the economic tools necessary for this strategic planning.

We look forward to being a part of this dynamic process.

